# MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES October 9, 2019

Vice-President Kristi Langkabel called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag, others present were William White, David Benefiel and Ralph Henderson. Also present was: Town Attorney Mark McNeely and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts.

Minutes of the September 25, 2019 meeting were approved as written on a motion by Council Member David Benefiel, seconded by Council Member William White. The motion passed. Vote 4/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded by Council Member William White. The motion passed. Vote 4/0

# **OLD BUSINESS:**

Public Hearing on proposed change to water rates will be held on October 23, 2019, at 7 P.M. in the Morristown Municipal Building, 418 W. Main St.. BakerTilly financial consults will be in attendance to go over new proposed rates.

## **Monroe Custom Bodies:**

Nothing to report.

#### **CLERK-TREASURER:**

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer gave an update on the Morrison Street Water Filtration Plant. Everything Progressing very well. Start-up of the new plant will be around Thanksgiving.

## **POLE BUILDING:**

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer presented two quotes for a 40 x 80 pole shed.

Morton Buildings: After Rebates \$111,921.00

M&S Construction: \$78,163.80

After discussion Council Member William White made a motion to table until next meeting. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 4/0

# Legal:

Town Attorney Mark McNeely explained about a letter from the State Board of Accounts concerning any Possible legal action against the Town. The only past claim was a tort claim that was denied by the Insurance carrier.

Morristown Redevelopment Commission still working on possible boundary change. Next meeting will be the Public Hearing on the water rates.

# POLICE DEPARTMENT:

New police radios had to be sent back to factory for reprograming. Still working with school to get security cameras up in the park.